West Carroll Recreation Council

Meeting Minutes, November 11, 2019


	Members Present 

· Gene Bertrand
· Penny Rockwood
· Stephanie Clavell

· Megan Eaves
· Kevin Cornick

· Sandy Sullivan
· Matt Decker-CCRP

· Keely Barber
· Mellissa Lease

· Tim Jackman
· Rick Leishear

· Brad Rockwood


	Meeting Call to Order – Gene B. (President) called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 


	Secretary’s Report –Jay W. was unable to attend, but he provided minutes from the October meeting. The minutes were approved by voice vote. 


	President’s Report – Gene B. reported that he attended the yearly Volunteer awards, where Brad R. was recognized.


	Treasurer’s Report – Sandy S. provided a detailed report of income and expenses for October. Beginning balance from October 14, 2019 was 42,105.24 and the ending balance was $20,966.97 Becky B. motioned to approve the October report, and Kevin C. seconded. The report was approved by voice vote.


	County Rep Report – Matt D. reported on Volunteer background check housekeeping-reminder to do it once a year. ccrecvounteer@carrollcountymd.gov


	Area Coordinator Report – Penny R. reported on and general conversation around CCPS/County Parks and Rec flyer and message sending.

	NW Liaison Report – Megan E. reported that she attended the New Windsor town council meeting on November 4.  No pressing issues from the town.  Megan E did relay the ongoing concerns of limited gym space for our growing programs. 


	UB Liaison Report – Mellissa L. reported she has been in contact regarding using community center, meeting room. No pressing issues at this time.


	TT Liaison Repot – Stephanie C. reported…NO meeting.


	Program Reports: The following programs provided reports:


	Old Business – 
· Location of future meetings: We will be losing our use of the New Windsor Community Room for several months. We discussed the possibility of rotating our meetings throughout the other local communities:
· Union Bridge Community Center – Mellissa secured the Union Bridge Community Center for future meetings
· Rebranding Survey: Jay submitted questions for survey to the executive board via email and Gene reviewed proposed survey questions.
· 

	New Business – 
· Chargers Softball- Rick L made a motion to dissolve Chargers Softball and transfer the equipment to West Carroll Rec.  Brad R. seconded the motion and it was carried by voice vote. Penny R suggested an equipment list be made. $80.00 remains in their bank account, Sandy S. to close out the account.  How $80 will be used will be discussed at December’s meeting.
· Monarch Softball- Request made by Tim J. for Monarch Softball to join West Carroll Rec.  Brad R.  recommended a 1 year probation period.  Rick L. motioned to approve and Kevin C. seconded. The vote was approved y by voice.



	Wrap Up/Announcements – Megan E. made a motion to adjourn at 9:02pm and Keely B. seconded. Our next meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 9, 2019 @ 7:00pm


	


Respectfully Submitted – 2019 WCRC New Windsor Liaison, Megan Eaves
